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May 22, 2023 

 

David Conrad 

Eco-Vista, LLC 

2210 Waste Management Drive 

Springdale, Arkansas 72762 

 

RE: Work Plan for Well Installations Eco-Vista, LLC, Class 4 Landfill 

Permit No: 0290-S4-R2; AFIN: 72-00144 

Document Number: 84043 Reference Document ID: 83983 

 

Dear Mr. Conrad, 

 

The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) has received the Work 

Plan Well Installations Eco-Vista, LLC, Class 4 Landfill (Document ID: 83983). After review 

DEQ conditionally approves the work plan with the following comments. 

 

1. In situations where boreholes are placed beyond 10 feet into the bedrock, DEQ requests 

the use of a 20 foot screen in order to have some of the screened interval out of the 

bedrock, instead of completely in the bedrock. The boring log for MW-20 displays this 

placement, and other wells in this vicinity have used screens longer than 10 feet. This 

“straddling” is to capture primary flow pathways that may occur above the bedrock.  

 

2. After further review, please shift proposed monitoring well 22 farther to the southwest 

corner and closer to MW-3N. Please see the map below for the preferred relocation of the 

well – highlighted by the green circle.    

 

If you have any questions or need any additional information, please contact me at 501-607-7215 

or travis.atwood@adeq.state.ar.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Travis Atwood 

Geologist, Division of Environmental Quality 

5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317   
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cc:  

 Steve Jett, P.G., Jett Environmental Consulting 

Bill Sadler, P.G., DEQ 

 Blake Whittle, P.G., DEQ 

 Annette Cusher, P.E., DEQ 

 

 

 

   


